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All Souls' Day Prayer

Loving God,

Today, we remember all those
who have gone before us.
We pray for our family, friends,
and all loved ones who have
left this earthly life,
that they may rest in Your
eternal peace.

May our prayers bring comfort
to those who mourn,
and may we find strength in
the hope of resurrection.
Help us to live each day in
faith, kindness, and
compassion,
honouring the memory of
those we cherish.

Grant us the courage to let

Your light shine through us,
bringing hope to others until
we, too, are gathered with You.

Amen.

L/ght/ng a Candle with Love and Prayer for Those We Remember on
All Souls' Day.

This week, the St. Gerard’s School Community took time to
remember loved ones who have passed away, writing their
names in a special booklet to be given to Fr. Shanthaiah for
prayer on All Souls' Day tomorrow.

of the faithful departed.”

https://www.facebook.
com/stgerardsps

Principal - Mr Paul Cowan
‘@' @st.gerards3175 principal@sgdandenongnth.catholic.edu.au
71 Gladstone Road, Dandenong North 3175




PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Dear families,

Here we are at the end of the fourth week of Term 4 and we are beginning to get a real sense of
Spring and warmer weather.

On Monday, all our classroom teachers attended a Mathematics Professional Learning Day which
gave them insights into new resources and strategies. These days are really important as they
support the great work of our teachers in this vital area of learning.

On Thursday we had the last of our Open Days for the year. We now turn our attention to welcoming
our 2025 Prep children and families to our community with our first orientation session to be held
next Wednesday 6 November at 9.30am. This is always an exciting time not only for the children and
their families but our whole school. We also had our latest Ride/ Walk to School Day and there
seemed to be even more children than usual taking up this option. We joined with the Parish Legion
of Mary to pray the Rosary together on a day that provided various opportunities for our children.

Today (Friday) we celebrated All Saints Day by attending the 9.15am Parish Mass. This is an important
Feast Day when we remember those spirit-filled people who lived the Gospel. They provide us with
wonderful examples of how to live our lives and we are always able to ask for their support through
prayer.

As planning for 2025 starts to increase, I am asking families to contact me if their children are not
returning to St Gerard’s in 2025. Also, considerable time is spent in preparing class lists with
numerous factors needing to be considered. If families have a specific request for their child this
needs to be put in writing and addressed to myself or emailed to
principal@sgdandenongnth.catholic.edu.au. Requests need to be based on educational grounds and
will be treated confidentially. Please note that all requests will be considered but I cannot guarantee
that all requests will be granted. Our aim as a school is to provide the best opportunities for all our
students to learn. Requests need to be received by next Friday 8 November.

Finally, a further reminder that next Monday 4 November is a School Closure Day and Tuesday 5
November is the Melbourne Cup Public Holiday. Therefore we look forward to seeing everyone on
Wednesday.

Take care and God bless.

Paul COWAN
PRINCIPAL

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Religious News

Level Mass

YYrs: Foundation, 5/60 & 5/6T Thursday 28th November, 9:15am
Yrs 1/2FW & 1/2S Thursday 5th December, 9:15am
Yrs 3/4SG & 3/4LG Thursday 12th December, 9:15am

Whole School Mass

All Saints’ Day, Parish Mass: Friday 1t November, 9:15
End of Year Mass Friday 13" December at 12:00

Reconciliation
Yrs 3/4LG & 3/4SG: Thursday, 28th November at 10:15am
Yrs 5/60 and 5/6T: Thursday, 5th December at 10:15am

Pope Francis' Message for World Mission Month

Drawing from the inclusive call in Matthew 22:9, Pope Francis urges us to extend the invitation to the
banquet to all, fostering solidarity and unity across the world.

Mission Month Assembly

The Mission Assembly took place today to kick off Mission Month. The Social Justice Leaders have
introduced a coin line activity.

Coin Line

This year, we will host a coin line to raise money for Mission Month. The class that raises the most
funds will win a casual dress day! Join us for the coin line on Friday, November 8th.

World Mission Month 2024

catholic
mission

Reach, out Qéve [fe.
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Religious News

Invitation to Host the statue of Our Lady: A Week of Family Prayer

St Gerard’s school has been gifted with a beautiful statue of Our Lady, a generous gift from the Legion
of Mary group. The statue comes with a handcrafted carrier bag, designed for its respectful storage
when not in use. Families are invited to bring the statue home for a week to use it to enhance family
prayer. A brochure offering guidance on how to engage in rosary prayer will be included, accompanied
by some sets of rosary beads. If you would like to bring this statue home, please contact Mrs Stack.

Lunchtime Rosary

Lunchtime Rosary: In partnership with the Legion of Mary, we are promoting the tradition of praying
the Rosary during lunch breaks. Students interested in participating are invited to attend sessions
during the first lunch break in Weeks 4 and 8 of each term.

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Religious News

Saturday, 2" November:
Friday 8th November:
Monday, 11" November:

Monday, 25" November:

Wednesday 27th November:

Friday, 29th November:
Tuesday 10'" December:

Wednesday 11th December:

Friday, 13" December:
TBA:

Monday, 16" December:

Key Dates ggq

All Souls Day

Coin Line to raise money for Catholic Missions
Remembrance Day, one minute silence

Year 6 Reflection Day

11:05am Lunchtime Rosary in the Church

First Sunday of Advent Assembly, 2:50pm
Christmas Carols Evening, 7:00pm

Christmas Activities Rotations, Yrs P/1/2/5/6 Middle Block, Yrs 3/4
TBA

End of Year Mass, 12:00pm
Christmas Carols Tour of the Nursing Homes Excursion

Graduation Mass and Ceremony, 7:00pm

U A orealls Dy

Prayers for the faithful departed

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Wellbeing

be
you

What's bullying?

Bullying is hurtful, aggressive and repeated behaviour that aims
to embarrass, threaten or intimidate another person.

Bullying can be carried out by an individual or group towards one or more persons and is a complex
social problem which can occur in environments such as schools. Researchers agree that there
are five key features of bullying behaviour:

1.

The person (or people) who engage in bullying behaviour intend/s to inflict harm or fear
upon the target.

Aggression towards the target occurs repeatedly.

The target child or young person doesn't provoke bullying behaviour by using verbal or
physical aggression.

Bullying tends to occur in familiar social groups.

The person engaging in the bullying behaviour is usually more powerful (either in reality or
perception) than the person they're targeting. The power may be, for example, social,
physical or age-related.

What bullying isn’t

Behaviours that don't constitute bullying include:

mutual arguments and disagreements (where there’s no power imbalance)
not liking someone or a single act of social rejection

one-off acts of meanness or nastiness

isolated incidents of aggression, intimidation or violence.

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Wellbeing

Give Me 5 News

Next week the Give Me Five focus is to 'Be Cooperative’ in the learning areas.

The teachers will be looking for students who are following directions, moving safely, staying on task and sharing
with others and helping others. These students will be rewarded with a raffle ticket.

“ - nd ]

Speak appropriately and use manners Speak appropriately and use manners | Speak appropriately and use manners Speak appropriately and use manners
o  Give other users their privacy
Care for property Care for property Care for property
o  Keep the area neat and tidy Care for property e Place rubbish in the bin
Take turns o Keep toilets tidy and flush o Keep sand in the sandpit and
bark in the garden
Whole body listening Wash hands
Include others
Greet people by name
Respect everyone's views and space
Be Follow Directions Follow Directions Follow Directions Follow Directions
Move safely Maove safely Move safely Move safely
o Walk on the left hand side of
Stay on task the corridor to exit and the Wait for your partner Play fairly
left hand side to enter o Accept rules
Share with others and help each other o Taketumns
Share and use equipment safely
Be YourBest | Xeep hands, feet and objects to yourself | Keep hands, feet and objects to Keep hands, feet and objects to yourself | Keep hands, feet and objects to yourself
yourself
Ask for help Report problems to a teacher Try to solve your problems
Only enter the area with permission
Be Positive Never give up Encourage others
Be Spirit filled | Treat others as you would like to be Treat others as you would like to be Treat others as you would like to be Treat others as you would like to be
treated treated treated treated
o Saysorry and forgive others
Pray daily and during meditation
Be kind

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.
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Mental Health in Primary Schools

In Term Four, the school wide learning focus is to develop RESILIENCE. The
students have been developing their understanding of resilience during the school
wellbeing lessons and through the day to day happenings in each classroom.

Resilience: what is it?

Resilience is the ability to ‘bounce back’ after challenges and tough times.

For children, challenges and tough times include experiences like starting at a new
school or kindergarten, moving house, or welcoming a sibling into the family. They can
also include serious experiences like being bullied, family breakdown, family illness or
death.

Children build resilience over time through experience. You can help your child learn
skills and develop resilience by having a warm, supportive relationship with them.

(Raising Children The Australian Parenting Website

your child's resilience.

Here are two good video links to explain what resilience is and how children can
develop resilience.

Things that build resilience | Information for parents. https://www.youtube.com/w
in kids. atch?v=sOvj9J51XuY

Wellbeing for children: Targeted towards children. | https://www.youtube.com/w
Resilience Explanation - Watch with | atch?v=zeu9X88g8DE

your children

Mary-Jane Lewis Mental Health and Wellbeing Leader.

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Reading before School

Every Wednesday morning @ 8:30 am
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Reading before School

Every Wednesday morning @ 8:30 am

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Ride to School Day

A big thank you to all the families who participated in Ride to School Day on Thursday 31% October.
Congratulations to 5/6T who had the most students walking, scooting and riding to schoolll

Well done to:
1%t place- 5/6T with 81% riding, scooting or walking

2" place- 5/60 with 71% riding, scooting or walking

3" place- 3/4SG with 66% riding, scooting or walking

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



AGS PRINTS Pty Ltd ADDRESS: 133 BAKERS ROAD

: : NORTH COBURG
Wholesalers of Quality Schoolwear & Uniforms VIC, 3058

SCHOOLWEAR In House Design & Printin
AGS PRINTS PTY LTD g g PHONE: 03 9354 8345

PROUDLY AUSTRALIAN OWNED www. aplusschoolwear.com.au FAX: 03 9354 5777
E-MAIL: info@agsprints.com.au
ABN: 53 317 404 573 BOR NO:2010/ 2532

Please note the following changes in relation to uniform purchases for St Gerard’s Primary School:

Uniforms can now be purchased in the following ways:

Option 1 - Online Order

Access to our Online Ordering System

1. www.aplusschoolwear.com.au

2. Go to SHOP ONLINE NOW (red box)
3. Select your school

4. Uniform listing with images will appear.

Select items you are wishing to purchase:

Style
Size
Colour
Quantity
Add items to bag
5. Once all items are added to bag, proceed to checkout.
6. Select delivery options
a. Pick up from school (free) in comments section please enter your child's name and class
b. Pick up from A Plus Schoolwear (free)
c. Postal address (delivery charges will apply)
7. Either checkout as guest, returning customer or create a new account.
Orders placed by Sunday will be delivered to the school the following Thursday

Option 2 - Fill out the order form and leave it at the school office.
Orders received by Friday will be delivered to the school the following Thursday

RETURNS

Can be given to the school office AFTER contacting AGS and will be either exchanged or refunded by A Plus
School wear.

Should you have any queries regarding the above, please contact A Plus Schoolwear

9354 8345 or email angie@agsprints.com.au

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



IMPORTANT NOTES

Medical Plans And Asthma
Plans

This is a friendly reminder to provide the school
with updated medical and asthma plans for 2024. If
your child has asthma or requires other
medications, please ensure that Ventolin, a spacer,
and any necessary medications are supplied on the
first day back to the school office.

All medications will be stored in individually labeled
bags in the school office for safekeeping.

Pick-up From After-School

Parents are asked to please be prompt when
picking up your child/ren after-school. If a ride
is not here when school concludes, the student
may be sent to aftercare instead of the office.
Please remember school aftercare does have a
cost involved and time will begin accruing at the
end of the school day. If a student’s ride has
run into an unexpected delay, please call the
main office to let them know.

St Gerard's YLVOSHC

Program Information

Service Phone Number: 0402 192 685

OPERATING TIMES

Before School Care
Hours:
6:45am - 8:45am

After School Care
Hours:

3:30pm - 6:30pm Care

Pupil Free Days:
7:00am - 6:00pm

Vacation Care:

7:00am - 6:00pm . A

Before School Care
(Permanent) $15.00
(Casual) $20.00
After Max CCS: $2.89

After School Care
(Permanent) $20.00
(Casual) $25.00
After Max CCS: $3.16

Pupil Free Day and Vacation

(Permanent) $65.00
(Casual): $72.50
After Max CCS: $6.50

Important Notice From
OHSC

Dear OSHC Families

I would like to let you all know that I will be
away from 1/11/2024 to 02/12/2024.
During this time Arsheda and Rishani will
be in charge of OSHC Care. Please let
the OSHC Educators know regarding your
child/childrens bookings early as possible
to inform any absentees if you have
booked your child for before/after care or
if you have picked your child up from
school early.

Importation dates to remember:-

Monday 4th November Curriculum Day
(OHSC Closed)

Tuesday 5th November Public Holiday
(Melbourne Cup Day) OSHC Closed

Any other question please contact / text
OSHC Number on: 0402 192 685

Marina

X CCS REBATE FIGURES ARE PROVIDED AS
APPROXIMATES AND MAY VARY

YLV.COM.AU

R —
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IMPORTANT NOTES

> NCCD

FACT SHEET FOR PARENTS, GUARDIANS AND CARERS

WHAT IS THE NCCD?

The Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on
School Students with Disability (NCCD) takes place
every year.

The NCCD is a collection that counts:

e the number of school students receiving an
adjustment or ‘help’ due to disability

e the level of adjustment they are receiving to
access education on the same basis as other
students.

Students are counted in the NCCD if they receive
ongoing adjustments at school due to disability. This
‘help’ allows them to access education on the same
basis as a child without disability. The NCCD uses the
definition of disability in the Disability Discrimination
Act 1992.

Schools provide this information to education
authorities.

Go to What is a reasonable adjustment? below to learn
about adjustments.

WHY IS THIS DATA BEING
COLLECTED?

All schools in Australia must collect information about
students with disability.

The NCCD:

e ensures that the information collected is
transparent, consistent and reliable

e provides better information that improves
understanding of students with disability

e allows parents, guardians, carers, teachers,
principals, education authorities and government
to better support students with disability.

Student with disability loading

Funding from the Australian Government for students
with disability is based on the NCCD through the
student with disability loading.

Students with disability who are counted in the top
three levels of the NCCD (extensive, substantial and
supplementary) attract the loading. Funding is based
on a per-student amount at each of the three levels of
additional support. The amount of the loading reflects
the level of support students with disability need to
participate fully in school, with higher funding for
those who need higher levels of support.

Australian Government recurrent school funding

is provided as a lump sum to school authorities
including state and territory governments, which can
then distribute the funding to their member schools
according to their own needs-based arrangements.

The Government expects schools and school systems
to consider their funding from all sources (ie Australian
Government, state and territory and private) and
prioritise their spending to meet the educational
needs of all of their students, including students with
disability.

WHAT ARE THE BENEFITS OF
THE NCCD FOR STUDENTS?

The information collected by the NCCD helps
teachers, principals, education authorities and
governments to better support students with disability
at school.

The NCCD encourages schools to review their
learning and support systems and processes. This
helps schools to continually improve education
outcomes for all students.

Supported by the Australian

Commons BY 4.0, unless ot
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IMPORTANT NOTES

s NCCD

WHAT MUST SCHOOLS
DO FOR STUDENTS WITH
DISABILITY?

All students have the right to a quality learning
experience at school.

Students with disability must be able to take part in
education without discrimination and on the same
basis as other students. To ensure this, schools must
make reasonable adjustments if needed for students
with disability. Educators, students, parents, guardians,
carers and others (eg health professionals) must work
together to ensure that students with disability can
take part in education.

The Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the
Disability Standards for Education 2005 describe
schools’ responsibilities.

WHAT IS A REASONABLE
ADJUSTMENT?

An adjustment is an action to help a student with
disability take part in education on the same basis as
other students.

Adjustments can be made across the whole school
(eg ramps into school buildings). They can be in the
classroom (eg adapting teaching methods). They can
also be for individual student need (eg providing
personal care support).

The school assesses the needs of each student
with disability. The school provides adjustments in
consultation with the student and/or their parents,
guardians and carers.

Schools must make reasonable adjustments if needed.
The Disability Standards for Education 2005 define
‘reasonable adjustment’ as an adjustment that
balances the interests of all parties affected.

WHO IS INCLUDED IN THE
NCCD?

The definition of disability for the NCCD is based
on the broad definition under the Disability

The following students are examples of those who may
be included in the NCCD if they need monitoring and
adjustments:

e students with learning difficulties (such as dyslexia)

e students with chronic health conditions (such as
epilepsy or diabetes).

WHO COLLECTS INFORMATION
FORTHE NCCD?

Schools identify which students will be counted in the
NCCD. They base their decisions on the following:

e adjustments provided for the student (after
consultation with the student and/or their parents,
guardians and carers)

e the school team’s observations and professional
judgements

e any medical or other professional diagnoses
e other relevant information.

School principals must ensure that information for the
NCCD is accurate.

WHAT INFORMATION IS
COLLECTED?

A student is counted in the NCCD if they receive
reasonable adjustments at school due to disability.

Each year, schools collect the following information
about the student, including:

e their year of schooling
e the level of adjustment received

e the broad type of disability.

For students who have more than one disability, the
school uses professional judgement to choose one
category of disability. They choose the category that
most affects the student’s access to education and for
which adjustments are being provided.

A high level summary of the NCCD data is available
to all Australian state and territory governments to

Discrimination Act 1992. improve policies and programs for students with
disability.
Supported by the Australian G
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IMPORTANT NOTES

s NCCD

HOW IS THIS DATA USED?

The NCCD data informs funding and work by schools
and sectors. It ensures that support for students with
disability becomes routine in the day-to-day practice
of schools. The NCCD also supports students in the
following ways.

e The NCCD helps schools better understand their
legislative obligations and the Disability Standards
for Education 2005.

e Schools focus on the individual adjustments that
support students with disability. This encourages
them to reflect on students’ needs and to better
support students.

e The NCCD facilitates a collaborative and
coordinated approach to supporting students with
disability. It also encourages improvements in
school documentation.

e The NCCD improves communication about
students’ needs between schools, parents,
guardians, carers and the community.

The Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting
Authority (ACARA) annually publishes high-level, non-
identifying NCCD data.

WHEN DOES THE NCCD TAKE
PLACE?

The NCCD takes place in August each year.

ISTHE NCCD COMPULSORY?

Yes. All schools must collect and submit information
each year for the NCCD. This is detailed in the
Australian Education Regulation 2013. For more
information, ask your school principal or the relevant
education authority.

HOW IS STUDENTS’ PRIVACY
PROTECTED?

Protecting the privacy and confidentiality of all
students is an essential part of the NCCD.

Data is collected within each school. Personal details,
such as student names or student identifiers, are not

provided to federal education authorities. Learn more
about privacy in the Public information notice.

FURTHER INFORMATION

Contact your school if you have questions about
the NCCD. You can also visit the NCCD Portal.

There is also a free e-learning resource about
the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and
Disability Standards for Education 2005.

This document must be attributed as Fact sheet for parents, guardians and
carers.

Supported by the Australian
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IMPORTANT NOTES

November

December

4th Closure Day - TIL

5th Melbourne Cup holiday

6th 8:30 - 8:40 am Reading before school in the library

11th - 22nd Swimming at Dandenong Oasis (not Wednesdays)
11th Remembrance Day Assembly at 10.55 am

13th 8:30 - 8:40 am Reading before school in the library

20th 8:30 - 8:40 am Reading before school in the library

21st The Presentation of the Blessed Virgin Mary - Whole School Living Rosary
27th 8:30 - 8:40 am Reading before school in the library

27th Rosary in the Church with Parish Legion of Mary at 11.05 am
28th Ride to School Day

28th Preps, Year 5/6 attend Parish Mass at 9.15am

28th Reconciliation: Yrs 3/4LG & 3/4SG

29th First Sunday of Advent Assembly at 2.50 pm

1st First Sunday of Advent

4th 8:30 - 8:40 am Reading before school in the library
5th Years 1 & 2 attend Parish Mass at 9.15am

5th Reconciliation: Yrs 5/60 and 5/6T

6th Second Sunday of Advent Assembly at 2.50 pm

8th Second Sunday of Advent

10th Christmas Carols evening 7.00pm

11th 8:30 - 8:40 am Reading before school in the library
12th Subway Lunch

12th Years 3 & 4 attend Parish Mass at 9.15am

13th End of year Mass @ 12.00 noon

13th Third Sunday of Advent Assembly at 2.50 pm

15th Third Sunday of Advent

16th Year 6 Graduation Mass and Ceremony 7.00pm
17th Last day of school for all students 3:10pm Guard of honour for Year 6 students

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



Important Information

Happy Birthday to all who have celebrated
and will celebrate their birthdays, this week
including this weekend.

° DHANYA Yr5

Every Day Counts - Primary School Attendance
Information

Connect Care Solutions - Registered NDIS Provider
Ukraine Support Fund

Springvale Indoor Sports - Indoor Soccer

Silverton Bakers Cricket Club

North Dandenong Cricket Club

Chicken Eggs For Sale

St Gerard's would like to offer families the

opportunity to purchase delicious organic eggs
laid by our resident flock of chickens.

You can purchase these eggs from the school
office at a cost of $8 per dozen.

All proceeds from the sale of the eggs will go
towards purchasing food for our feathered
friends.

Please message Nicole Fernandez via Seesaw
if you would like to purchase some eggs.

St Gerard's is a Child Safe School. Promoting the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.



